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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Career Development of Researchers Working Group (CDR WG) 

	From:
	Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	24th October 2012


Attendees:  Chair - Professor Rachel Mills; Dr Dan Hewak; Professor Lindy Holden-Dye; Jo Nesbitt; Karen Proctor; Dr Julie Reeves; Dr Emiliano Rustighi; Dr Joe Viana.
Apologies: Professor Dan Bader; Professor Simon Liversedge, Professor Lucy Mazdon; Dr Mine Karatas-Ozkan; Dr Ash Pringle.
1) Item 1: Jo Nesbitt (International Office) and Karen Proctor (Organisational Design, Human Resources) were welcomed as new members.  

2) Item 3: Meeting notes from previous meeting:
· Meeting notes and action points from 19th March 2012 were reviewed and discussed.  
· Many actions were ongoing and outstanding actions included: (Action Point 5) CROS and (Action Point 10) ECR representatives.  CROS will be an agenda item in February and the question of ECR representation was discussed again (see Action Points 2 and 11 respectively this document).

3) The group discussed the following:
· The need for an international perspective in the group.  Elisa Lawson noted as the international collaborations and network manager.  Jo Nesbitt raised the group’s awareness of Euraxess and the possibility of the University of Southampton becoming a contact point for researchers coming into Europe.  Jo has explored this matter with the PDU and Career Destinations.  
· The problem of identifying research staff in each Faculty and within the University continues, although there has been some discussion within HR on how to improve contact lists.  Noted as an ongoing issue. 
· Mechanisms for induction, its content, relevance and appropriateness of the process, were discussed.  Noted:

· Pam Morgan has reviewed induction and will continue to work in this area when she returns to the University.

· The group was made aware of a forthcoming Sharepoint site on Induction.

· Karen Proctor reported that research staff are automatically sent a letter and email invitation to the Organisational Induction.

· Concern was expressed over how it is recorded who has and has not attended/received induction (see Action Point 5 below).   

· Item 5: Athena SWAN and Mentoring paper were discussed.  The importance of mentoring was acknowledged and the lack of advice and support for mentors and mentees noted.  It was agreed that case studies for training and access to general literature and advice would be useful.  See Action Point 7 below. 

Item 6. The group welcomed the 2012-13 research staff development programme and agreed the Development Centre was a good idea and should go ahead.  It was suggested that ECRs who have not yet obtained a fellowship should be the target cohort for the development centre i.e. those around 3-4 years into postdoctoral research.  They could then be tracked after the development centre and their success captured.  Julie Reeves to continue working on the design of the programme and to work with RIS and Faculties in identifying suitable candidates.  Also see Action Point 9 below.   

· The needs of teaching fellows and staff on ‘research only’ contracts were discussed.  It was clear there was some disciplinary and Faculty variation, and further variation with the HR definition of these roles.  See Action Point 6 below.

· Talent management and the question of retaining ECRs were discussed.  Jo Nesbitt reminded the group that there is an international talent pool to consider.  It was noted that FEE have the New Frontiers Fellowship scheme which is a good model for the University - nine new fellows were created this year.  

· AOB: Jo Nesbitt reported that a prestigious Visiting Fellows scheme was currently being developed, and it was hoped to be launched shortly.  Jo will keep the group informed of developments.

4) Item 4: Individual reports

PDU: It was reported that progress on the implementation plan had been slow due to the reorganisation of HR.  However, Induction has been reviewed and revised and there will be a new ‘introductory’ session for research staff - four sessions are planned this year.  The University’s progress on implementing the Concordat will be reviewed in January 2014 and a preparatory review was proposed for January 2013 - see Action Point 5.  Two related developments were noted: 1) the University’s Athena SWAN application referred to the ‘HR Badge of Excellence’, and 2) the ‘Concordat for Research Integrity’ (2012) cites Principle 5 (of the ‘Concordat to Support the Career Development of Researchers’) as key to its success.
Faculty of Business & Law: None received  

FEE: Emiliano Rustighi reported that he is meeting regularly with other senior staff in the Faculty i.e. Philippa Reed, Tim Leighton and Lindsay Armstrong.  They have produced an action plan that includes: 

· a monthly coffee meeting

· a new starter pack 

· Mentoring scheme (this is based on a model Philippa had established)

· A SUSSED group for ECR issues e.g. mentoring, glossary of acronyms and other FAQs, has been established - See Action Point 4 below. 
FHS: None received 
FoH: It was reported that Lucy Mazdon is organising a social event for ECRs in the Faculty.  The aim is to establish a self-sustaining group from the event that will create a network and identify internal ECR issues and concerns.  

FoM: None received  

FNES: Lindy Holden-Dye reported that she is experiencing considerable difficulty in producing a contact list of research staff in the Faculty. Lindy emphasised that the recruitment of ECR representatives was crucial to the success of all activities.  She is experimenting with involving ECRs around public engagement and enterprise issues in the Biological Sciences.  Lindy has set up a working group, ‘REACH’ (Research And Engagement Champions), as the means of bringing researchers into the implementation process.  They are working on an ECR newsletter of Enterprise and Engagement.  
Noted:  This model could serve the other Faculties as a method for engaging ECRs i.e. getting them involved via enterprise and public engagement.

FPAS: Dan Hewak reported that the Faculty have drawn up their local implementation plan against the Vitae criteria, and have included measures of success.  Dan is using the PDU list to contact staff in the Faculty.  Dan is also a member of the Faculty Diversity Committee which has three ECR representatives on it who may be encouraged to join/help form a Concordat group.  
Noted: Dan offered to share the FPAS plan with the working group - see Action Point 3 below.  
FSHS: It was reported that Simon Liversedge is organising a social event for ECRs in the Faculty.  

UCU:  Joe Viana reported that UCU is setting up a working group on ECRs and fixed term contracts.  Joe and Eric Silverman are working with Jeremy Howells to provide a document to take forward.  Joe and Eric also have regular meetings with Janice Donaldson and Sarah Hollowbread (HR). 

	Actions
	To be completed by
	Status
	Person(s) responsible

	1) Concern over absent Faculties.  JR to visit each Faculty to  up-date the status of implementation plan in January 2013
2) Faculties to receive CROS 2011 data for discussion at next meeting.

3) Dan Hewak (FPAS) to share their Faculty plan with group.

4) Emiliano Rustighi (FEE) to include CDR WG members in the Faculty SUSSED group.  

5) Evaluation of Implement plan progress to be carried out and presented at next CDR WG meeting.   This will include a discussion with Pam Morgan on induction issues.

6) Each Faculty Champion to assess whether or not to include Teaching Fellows in their remit, and in what ways.

7) Members to send any links or information they have on Mentoring to Julie Reeves.

8) PDU to explore mentoring training. CDR WG members invited to suggest literature and case studies to JR. 

9) Track 2011-12 talent management programme cohort and report at next meeting.

10) Jo Nesbitt to be included in the design of the PDU offer for international staff.

11) ECR representation on the CDR WG:  Lindy, Emiliano and Joe to send Julie suggestions.  Any other nominations from members would be welcome. 

12) Meeting dates will be arranged for February and June 2013, and to align with the PDU Advisory Group meetings on 14th March and 4th July.  (Lindy volunteered to stand in for Rachel at November meeting, if required)
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Dr Julie Reeves
Direct tel: +44 (0)23 80594189
29th March 2012 – up-dated 
Glossary:  SoNG = Southampton Neurosciences Group; SMuRF = Southampton Multidisciplinary Research Forum (a postdoc group); TAE = Technical and Experimental staff; CROS = Careers in Research Online Survey; letters not in italics generally denote a person; letters in italics denote a Faculty or department rather than an individual.
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